
RALC Report April 2021 

Potholes : 

We have completed 2,416 carriageway pothole repairs between 01 January and 31 March in Rother, 

Bexhill, St Leonards and Hastings. 

The Stewards and maintenance teams continue to be out on the Network completing inspections, 
repairs and responding to customer reports.  Site meetings are now possible with the easing of 
restrictions but these will be limited to individual meetings with social distancing and PPE required, 
unless exempt.  The team are continuing to attend SLR meetings remotely. 

The spray patcher has been carrying out pothole repairs alongside our standard maintenance teams 
across the County. 

Black Cat Radar: 

Black cat radar devices will only be approved for use within 30mph speed limits, please assess the 

suitability of the locations prior to submission and ensure your risk assessments and method 

statements cover the activities you will be carrying out on the highway network.  Location details 

need to be specific and include information on exactly which highway assets the device will be 

attached to. FOR INFORMATION - Terminal Speed Limit signs and Give Way and Stop Signs cannot 

be used.  £10 million PLI will be required and an individual assessment will be made based on the 

site information as to whether a streetworks accredited contractor is required for every installation 

and removal of the devices.   

Upcoming Works: 

You can find details of all the planned upcoming works on the East Sussex Highways website, 

https://www.eastsussexhighways.com/highway-schemes this details the type of work being carried 

out and estimated delivery time as well as completed works.  

Please find our planned works programme for 2021/22 here. Please note that these dates may 

change, please check back regularly for any updates.  

Please note – The sites listed on the website have been identified through our asset Management 

Approach for maintenance for the year 2021/22 Highways Capital Works Budget.  This list has 

been compiled from condition data and surveys and are based on the available budget for 

2021/22 using estimated costs.  As each site is investigated and priced more accurately this may 

lead to changes in cost, priority and viability. 

Steward Changes 

I am pleased to share that Amy Sinden is the new Highway Steward in Area 2, Hastings.  Amy is 

working independently in her area and supporting across the county, so you may see her out and 

about carrying out inspections and investigating customer reports around Rother.  
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